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Friday, January  18 

Monday, January 21 

Thursday, January 24 

Friday-Saturday, January 25 and 26 

Thursday, January 31 

Saturday, February 2 

Wednesday, February 6 

Friday, February 8 

Tuesday, February 12 

Thursday, February 13 

 

NO School Students, Staff Work Day 

NO School Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

Parent/Student Pathway Scheduling Meeting 7:00 P.M. Auditorium 

Senior One Acts 7:00 P.M. Cafeteria 

National Honor Society Induction 7:00 P.M. Auditorium 

State Qualifying Speech & Debate Tournament 

Blood Drive 7:30-12:30 Sports Center 

Club Picture Day 

OML Test, Math Classrooms after school 

Jostens, final day at BMHS for graduation orders 
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      COMING EVENTS 

The 2018-19 First Semester concludes this Thursday, January 17
th

 with the last day of the 2
nd

 grading period.  

Can you believe that we are half-way through this school year?  Please do be aware that the semester grade is that 

which determines whether or not a student earns credit for the semester course.  The semes-

ter course grades are those that are included on students' transcript records and are calculated with 

each of the two grading period grades weighted at 40% and the final exam at 20%. 

   

This Friday, January 18
th

 is a staff work day (No school for students) and Monday, January 

21
st

 is the Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. holiday (No school students and staff).  Enjoy and cele-

brate the long holiday weekend! 

 

Student & Staff PBIS Recognitions: 

 So proud of the care and goodwill demonstrated by our Students & Staff: “ As one of our staff members took 

a hard fall this morning, it is worth mentioning the responsibility that was displayed by two of our students.  Student 

Charlee Bichara came running into the school to report the fall while Student Abigayle Owens stayed at the scene of 

the fall to comfort the staff member.  These two young ladies did a super job of handling a stressful and urgent situa-

tion!!!...until Ms. Darrow, Mr. Piesen, Mr. Abraham & Mr. Soos responded to lend assistance.  Go Titans!” 

 

 From a complimentary BMHS Staff Member: “ Thank you teachers and staff for your cooperation and pa-

tience as we completed the mandated screenings for all new students, ninth graders and eleventh graders this year.  

With your help, we have finished mass screenings for the 2018-2019 school year.  After conducting over 1500 differ-

ent screenings...  Thank you for working with the clinic to manage this daunting task and assuring our students re-

ceive the necessary interventions to do their best in the classroom.”  (Joanna M. Rohrer, BSN, RN School Health 

Specialist BMHS) 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

http://www.berea.k12.oh.us


 FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 From a gracious BMHS Parent (via a BMHS Staff Member): “I just wanted to relay some kind words a parent shared with me 
about some of our staff.  Her daughter has had a most difficult year with the severity of her asthma and was recently hospital-
ized.  Mom said that during this time, Mrs. Baker (English teacher) and Mr. Piesen (Math teacher) reached out to check on her 
and were ‘absolutely wonderful’.  She continued to say that all of those she has had contact with at BMHS regarding her 
daughter’s illness were ‘so amazing...open and willing to help during times of distress’.  She went on to express how glad they 
are to be a part of this school system and thanked us for being so kind to her daughter.” 

 

 From an impressed BMHS Education-Partner: “Thank you (Catherine Robison, Choir Director) once again for bringing your 
group to Southwest General.  The voices of the students were amazing and touched the lives of physicians, staff, patients, and 
guests.  You should be proud of the girls!  They were all so professional!” (Shawna Gorchek, Manager, Volunteer/Community 
Services, Southwest General Health Center) 

 

 From a grateful BMHS Colleague: "I received a beautiful plant today from the school…. Would you be able to send an email 
for me, thanking everyone for their thoughts and prayers...and the plant as well." 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL, CONTINUED 

TRAVEL THE WORLD 

The Berea City School District offers trips, which are not connected to specific classes, for BMHS high school 
students.  Middle School students may sign up early for a savings benefit.   

Check out the available trips at : https://sites.google.com/bereaschools.org/bcsd-travel-opportunities/home 

Once you have signed up, the cost of the trip is locked in.  The cost increases $50-$100 every six months so 

the sooner your student signs up, the cheaper the cost. 

If you sign up two years in advance, you get a $200 discount from most of the companies (see website).  This 

makes monthly payments much more attainable. There are also a variety 

of fundraising options available. 

If you need to cancel,  each company has a refund schedule along with 

added insurance options. 

2019:  China, Chaperone is Mrs. Hsu, and Biomedical Europe, Chaperone 

is Mr. Pittman, are still taking travelers.  Deadline is February however, no 

discounts at this point.   

2020:  Peru, Chaperone is Mrs. Pinter, Paris/London/Rome, Chaperone is 

Mr. Soos, and Sustainable Living/Germany, Chaperone is Mr. McElyea, are open for enrollment.  Discount of 

$200 if enrolled by December 31, 2018.   

2021:  Ecology Galapagos Islands, Chaperone Mrs. Draves and Mr. Blatnica,  S. Germany/Austria/

Switzerland, Chaperone is Mrs. Lyon, and Mexico Service, two years of Spanish is required and the Chap-

erone is Mrs. Martin, are all open for enrollment.  Discounts of are $200 available if enrolled by December 

31, 2019. Help us know if you are planning to travel, by signing up early, and locking in your price!   

Contact dlyon@bereaschools.org or the chaperone as shown, if you have any questions. 

Bon Voyage!  

https://sites.google.com/bereaschools.org/bcsd-travel-opportunities/home


 

Tuesday, November 6th 

Election Day 

No School—Students 

Work Day—All Staff 

SENIOR CAP AND GOWN ORDERS 

Jostens will be back on Friday, 

January 25th, during all lunch 

periods, to take your gradua-

tion orders.  This will be the 

last time they will be at BMHS.  

Orders after this date will need 

to be placed online.  You do 

not need to pay any money at this time, just place 

your order to secure the lowest price for your cap 

and gown.  You can pay online over time, or you 

can pay when you pick up your cap/gown in May.  

If you have any questions, please stop in the Activi-

ties Office.   

OML TESTS 

Ohio Math League Tests will be given after school in the 

students’ Math classroom at 2:20.    The remaining 

dates for OML tests are  February 12 and March 19.  

Your student should see their Math teacher for details.  

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY (NHS) INDUCTION 

The National Honor Society is the nation’s premier organiza-

tion established to recognize outstanding 

high school students.  The Berea-Midpark 

High School Chapter of the National Honor 

Society will hold their annual induction of 

past and new members on Thursday, Janu-

ary 31, 2019, at 7:00 P.M. in the BMHS Au-

ditorium.  This induction will include all of 

the members from last year, along with all 

of the approximately seventy newly nominated students for 

this school year.  All students have completed a rigorous 

application process and re truly deserving of this honor.  

Light refreshments will be served afterwards in the BMHS 

Cafeteria.   

NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

Friday, January 18th 

Staff Work Day  

End of Quarter/Semester 

 

 

 

NO SCHOOL FOR STAFF OR STUDENTS 

Monday, January 21st 

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 



PTSA 

Please consider joining PTSA to 
help a little or a lot. Every mem-
bership counts and helps us 
achieve our goals for the year. 
You can join online too! https://
my.cheddarup.com/c/berea-
midpark-high-school-ptsa   

 Mark your calendar for January 
15, 2019 at 7 P.M. in the school 
library for the next PTSA 
meeting of the year. 

STUDENTS WHO WANT TO USE THE LIBRARY/MEDIA CENTER DURING STUDY HALLS: 

Any student who wants to use the Library/Media Center during their study halls, must sign up FIRST following the directions be-

low.  If you do not sign up to use the Library, you will  need to return to your study hall.   Students are not permitted to have the 

study hall monitor simply write a pass to the Library.   The student needs to:  login to the BCSD webpage, select BMHS High School, 

then Library tab, select BMHS Study Hall Sign Ups on the left menu, sign in to your Google account and the calendar for the week 

will appear.   Students should select the date and period they would like to use the Library.  Find the day of the week and click on 

one of the numbered boxes which represent the period they want and place their name in that box 

that will appear.   Be sure to  SAVE.  If there are no boxes available  when a student wants to come that 

means all of the spots have been filled and the student must  remain in their assigned study hall.   The 

number of spots available for each period varies.   

OLD NECKTIES NEEDED: 

The German classes 

are planning to par-

ticipate in a cultural 

event and  are in 

need of old neck-

ties.  Old, loud, crazy, 

normal, wide, narrow... any kind of neck-

ties. They will not be returned, but if you 

have any around, we would love to have 

them.  Please send them to BMHS to the 

attention of Frau Lyon. The collection of 

ties will run through February 14.   

STUDENT PARKING REGULATIONS 
 

With our increased enrollment and the challenges posed by our construction, we are grateful for the pa-
tience and cooperation that our students, parents, and staff have demonstrated during the busy times of 
arrival and dismissal. In order to best assure safe and effective student drop-off and pick-up, we ask that you 
comply with each of these expectations: 

 Only students with valid parking tags, for either BMHS or Roehm Athletic  
Complex, may park in the designated spaces of their assigned lots.  Cars with-
out valid parking tags are subject to being towed unannounced. 

 Student pedestrian crossing of streets is permitted only in the the designated 
cross-walk areas. 

 Buses only are permitted in the designated “flag pole” lot area directly in front 
of the building, during student arrival and dismissal times. 

 Drop-off & pick-up of students is permitted only in the designated school park-
ing lot area – not on the streets of Bagley, Eastland, or Maple. 

 Vehicles which are entering & exiting the lot may do so only through the desig-
nated areas and following the indicated traffic flow. 

If you should have any questions or concerns, you are welcomed to contact our 
Main Office 216-898-8900. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation! 

PARENT/STUDENT PATH-

WAY SCHEDULING MEET-

ING 

Will be held on Thursday, 

January 24th 

at 7:00 P.M. 

in the BMHS 

Auditorium.  

All are en-

couraged to 

attend if you have any 

questions about courses 

being offered and registra-

tion for the 2019-2020 



 

 Opticians fit and adjust eyeglasses. 

 

Newborns are checked in the hospital nursery.  In the first year of life children 
should be checked at each doctor’s visit.  Between the ages of three and five they 
should be checked for alignment and sharpness of vision by an eye care profes-
sional.  Students are screened at school within the first sixty days of preschool. 
They are also screened in kindergarten, first, third, fifth, seventh and ninth grades.  
A student can also be tested any time a teacher or parent suspects a vision prob-
lem.   

 

Watch for frequent eye rubbing, light sensitivity, poor focusing, unusual eye move-
ment, chronic redness or tearing of the eyes and report these symptoms to your 
doctor.  Whiteness near pupils, the inability to see objects at a distance, difficulty 
reading or seeing the blackboard, squinting or sitting too close to the television are all signs your child needs 
to be evaluated by an eye doctor.  If caught early, many eye conditions can often be reversed.  Please make 
eye exams a part of your child’s routine physical. 

 

Please contact your student’s SWGHC school health specialist in your local school clinic for any questions or 
concerns.   

 BMHS YEARBOOKS FOR 2019 

Make sure to order your 2019 yearbook 
NOW!  Click here to order:  DIRECT LINK TO OR-
DER or obtain a mail-in order form in the Main 
Office, Activities Office or Room 155. 

 Senior parents you may purchase an ad in the 
2019 yearbook by clicking on this link:  SENIOR 
AD 

DRAMA CLUB PRESENTS:  THE SENIOR ONE ACTS 

Friday and Saturday, January 25th and 26th 

Admission $8.00 at the Door 

7:00 BMHS Cafeteria 

Beverages and Cookies available 

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY NEWS: 
 
As current officers, we would like to congratulate the seventy-four new members who will soon be 
inducted into the prestigious National Honor Society. The induction ceremony will take place the 
evening of Thursday, January 31, in the BMHS Auditorium. 
 
NHS members participate in a variety of service opportunities throughout the year. A few recent 
examples include coordinating our annual Dodge Ball Autism Awareness Night fundraiser, running 
a toy drive, and assisting with the first BMHS/American Red Cross Blood Drive of the year. Our up-
coming events include a second blood drive on February 6th, and a canned food drive. We look 
forward to working with our new inductees during the coming year. 

 
Respectfully submitted by the 2018-2019 NHS Officers: 

President: Jacob Andrews 
Vice President: Dawn Luong 

Recording Secretary: Yana Kryvyak 
Corresponding Secretary: Jackson Host 

Treasurer: Jennifer Chang and Ian Daugherty 

https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1050407/Berea-Midpark-High-School/2019-Yearbook/2018071404204575371/CATALOG_SHOP/?REF=A06281900
https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1050407/Berea-Midpark-High-School/2019-Yearbook/2018071404204575371/CATALOG_SHOP/?REF=A06281900
http://www.jostens.com/apps/shop/yrbk_ra_flash.asp?CID=140243&PFID=2018071804523619771
http://www.jostens.com/apps/shop/yrbk_ra_flash.asp?CID=140243&PFID=2018071804523619771


FROM THE SUPERINTENDANT, MIKE SHEPPARD 

Winter weather has arrived early this year. New for the 2018-19 school year is the addition of a 2-hour delay. Information re-
garding this new procedure was included in the 2018-19 District Information Guide. This information guide was available at the 
start of the school year during our open houses and orientations. 2-hour delay information is also included below. 

Our district administration, faculty, and staff understand that our decision to delay, open, or close schools during inclement 
weather has a big effect on families. We also understand that our students are better served – both academically and socially – 
by being in school. However, our top priority is the safety of our students. 

HOW DO WE MAKE OUR DECISION? 
Please understand that we make the decision to  delay, keep open, or close the schools in bad weather based on a careful analy-
sis of all relevant factors, such as: 

Information on road conditions from transportation staff and from local law enforcement and road crews. We must give careful 
consideration to the most dangerous roads in the district; they can be treacherous even if your street looks clear; 

 Amount of snow and ice accumulated; 

 Whether or not the precipitation will continue throughout the day; 

 Temperature and wind chills at or below -15F; 

 Weather predictions (including those from a weather alert service); 

 Storm timing; 

 Building conditions (such as whether they have electricity and heat); 

 Parking lot conditions. 

TWO-HOUR DELAY - NEW FOR 2018-19 
The use of a two-hour delayed school opening may be utilized when the additional two (2) hours would allow for inclement 
weather to rise to an acceptable level. With the option of the two-hour delay, we will more likely be able to have school and 
avoid using as many calamity days.  

A major part of a two-hour delay school opening involves the transportation of students to schools. Under a two-hour delay 
schedule, all schools will begin the day two (2) hours later than the regular starting time. The school day will end at the usual 
time. Students receiving school bus transportation should go to their normal bus stop location two (2) hours later than their reg-
ular pick-up time. 

As with school closings, the two-hour delay to the start of the school day will be announced through the local media and our 
telephone message system to parents. If for any reason the two-hour delay is not sufficient to ensure safe travel, the District will 
close for the entire day. If this is the case, a second call will be made via our telephone messaging service. 

WHO MAKES THE DECISION? 
As Superintendent of Schools, I am ultimately responsible for the final decision based on the above factors and recommenda-
tions from the Assistant Superintendent in charge of buildings and grounds. 

WHEN IS THE DECISION MADE? 
We strive to make the decision to close by 5:30 a.m. or earlier so we can notify our parents via our automated calling system and 
then the radio and TV stations. Keep in mind that unusual weather conditions may force us to make the decision after this time. 
In any case, we will notify parents via the automated calling system as the first alert. 

WILL WE CLOSE SCHOOL IF CONDITIONS WORSEN? 
Even if the weather conditions worsen, we cannot reverse our decision in the morning without endangering students. Once we 
make the decision to open the schools, many parents rely on it and leave for work. If we then send students right back home, 
many will return to unsupervised bus stops and empty houses. If conditions get worse during the school day, we may need to 
have an early dismissal and will give as much notice as possible to parents. Although we do our absolute best in this process, I 
know that often no perfect decision exists. If you do not feel that it is safe for your child to get to school, use your best judgment 
whether or not he or she should attend. If you choose to keep your child at home, his/her absence will be counted as an excused 
absence. Also, please discourage teenagers from driving in bad conditions and offer them alternatives as weather conditions 
worsen. 

HOW IS THE PUBLIC NOTIFIED? 
As soon as we make the decision to close schools, we will send an automated message via the designated telephone numbers 
that parents have given us. It is important for families to have correct contact information in their students’ Infinite Campus ac-
counts. This will allow the District’s automated messaging system to quickly reach you, via phone, email, and text, with school 
closing information. This will be the quickest and easiest way to learn about school closings. In addition, the Berea City Schools 
will post the closing on the website www.berea.k12.oh.us.  
 
For those who use social media, you can follow the district on Twitter @BereaCSD or Facebook/BereaCSD, as we will also post 
it there. Tune to TV channels ABC, CBS, NBC, WUAB, and/or FOX for up-to-date information on school closings. Do not call the 
school or bus garage unless it is an emergency. 

Thank you, 
Mike Sheppard 
Superintendent 
  

. 

SEE BMHS TWO HOUR DELAY BELL SCHEDULE 

ON NEXT PAGE ALONG WITH MORE INFOR-

MATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE 

https://www.berea.k12.oh.us/cms/lib/OH01000054/Centricity/Domain/74/Information%20Guide%2018-19.pdfH:/My%20Documents/$RECYCLE.BIN


 

      

The Administrators of BMHS are as follows.  Please feel free to contact them with any questions or con-
cerns you may have at 216-898-8900. 
 Mr. Vincenzo Ruggiero, Principal 
 Mr. Steven Blatnica, Administrative Intern, All Students A-Dl 
 Mr. Mark Mucha, Assistant Principal, All Students Dm-K 
 Mr. Anthony Riccio, Assistant Principal:  All Students L-Roh 
 Mr. Gregory Soos, Assistant Principal:  All Students Rol-Z 
 Mr. Adam Howard, Athletic Director 
 Mr. Jonathan Adams, Assistant Athletic Director 
 
The BMHS Bookkeeper is Florica Lee and can be reached at x5444.  She can help you with your student’s 
fees, parking passes and the payment of all athletic fees. 
 
BMHS has seven Administrative Assistants who are will to help you with your needs: 
 Peggy Huszai, Activities Secretary, x5488 
 Sharene Klink, Attendance Secretary, x5425 
 Stephanie Kronika, Guidance Secretary, x5417 
 Donna Lippy, Records Secretary, x5410 
 Barb Poney, Principal’s Secretary, x5411 
 Ruth Vasicek, Main Office Secretary 
 Kathy Wood, Athletics Secretary, x5422 
 
BMHS has two Instructional Assistants who assist students daily: 
 Tammy Corrigan assists in the Media Center/Library 
 Kathy D’Amore assists students in SMR and daily detentions 
 
BMHS has twelve Intervention Associates who work with the special needs students.  
They help the students in classrooms, the lunch room, on/off buses, as well as assist 
them in the bathroom and hallways getting from place to place.  Those who give tireless-
ly to our special needs students are:  Jill Corrigan, Heather Critzer, Shelby Flower, Debbie Hemann, Alexan-
dra Hogan, Nadia Marcuz, Ruth Maver, Susan Mayes, Pam Mixon, Ida Redaelli, Lynn Sperli and Tyler 
Thomas.   
 
BMHS has two Student Monitors who help in monitoring the lunch room as well as walk the hallways 
helping to keep students moving to class.  They are Nadine Halas and Julie Merda. 
 
BMHS has one Technology Specialist, Carol Hudak, who keeps the BMHS technology running smoothly and 
helps all staff and students with any technology problems. 

 
BMHS Cafeteria Staff provide students with both breakfast and lunch daily.  The staff 
consists of Ruth Dunn, Joyce Graham, Jeanne Grugel, Laurie Kopec, Dawn Snelling, Laura 
Sperry and Karen Zatezalo.   
 

And finally, keeping BMHS sparkling clean and safe for all is the Custodial Staff consisting of  
Tim Eibel, Dawn Martin, Rich McKenzie, Aaron Neely, LaDon Perkins, Mike Scott,  Greg Stohl-
man and Ken Strebelow. 

 Departments:  Administration and Classified Staff 









BMHS TWO HOUR DELAYED START BELL SCHEDULE is shown below and will be implemented any day 

Berea-Midpark High School is placed on a two hour delayed start.  All classes will run along with each 

lunch period following the schedule below.  No breakfast will be served on two hour delayed start 

days.  Morning buses will run on a two hour delayed start with dismissal buses as regularly scheduled 

at 2:20. 





SIGN UP for REMIND text messages 

BMHS will now make use of a parent/student text messaging system to directly and promptly notify you 

of important communications and/or emergency like circumstances.  You will receive messages only from 

the REMIND system as communicated by administration.  No others will have access to your phone num-

ber or be able to send group messages.  Please enroll yourself to receive these group text messages.  To 

enroll see the information below.   

 



Do you shop at Giant Eagle?  Then you can sign up to earn cash for our school.  All you need is your 

Giant Eagle Advantage card. 

Sponsored by the Safer Schools Ohio, Ohio Depart-

ment of Public Safety, and the Ohio Department of 
Education, you can anonymously report anything that 

is suspicious or endangering you, your friends, or 
your school. 

 
SPEAK UP SAVE LIVES 

Your eyes and ears could save lives! 
Text or Call 

844-SaferOH 
844-723-3764 

THERE ARE DROP BOXES LOCATED IN THE 

BEREA-MIDPARK HIGH SCHOOL MAIN OF-

FICE IN WHICH TO PLACE YOUR USED 

MARKERS.  THANK YOU! 

https://www.gianteagle.com/Save/Education--Community-Enrichment-/Apples-for-the-Students/
callto:844-723-3764





